MINUTES OF TAKELINE SUBLEASE APPEALS BOARD

December 9, 2004

Call To Order

The meeting was called to order in the Municipal Court Room at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman James Crow with the following Board members present: Greg Burgamy and Dale Morgan. Also present was Brad Griggs, Pete Eckert, and Kelly Howerton.

TL2004-169: Crestview Phase 3, Block F, Lot 5

Pete Eckert called upon the representatives for Case No. TL2004-169. Mrs. Manning of 1250 Coastal Drive was sworn under oath. Mr. Griggs, representing the City of Rockwall, was also sworn under oath. Mrs. Manning provided the Board with Exhibit #1, which contained photos of the Takeline property behind her lot. Within the Takeline property behind Mrs. Manning’s lot is a twenty (20) foot sanitary sewer and drainage easement. Mrs. Manning confirmed there is also a natural easement in this area that is not depicted on the survey. This leaves her with only a small area to improve upon if she subleases the Takeline area. Mrs. Manning provided the Board with a proposed drawing of the survey lines. By moving the southern boundary line, the lot affected would be Lot 26, which is owned by the developer. Mrs. Manning requested that the Board move the southern property line as extended thirty (30) feet to the south for Takeline sublease purposes.
Mr. Griggs informed the Board that the survey lines were drawn to be as fair an equitable as possible without giving an unfair advantage to any one person or equity. The Takeline boundary lines were determined with the intention of not crossing subdivision property lines. 
After considering the evidence presented by the Applicant and the City, Dale Morgan made a motion to accept the request to move the southern property line as extended thirty (30) feet to the south for Takeline sublease purposes. Greg Burgamy seconded the motion which was voted on and passed with three in favor and zero against. 
TL2004-046: Northshore, Block D, Lot 33

Pete Eckert called upon the representatives for Case No. TL2004-046. Henry and Noreen Warwick of 707 Sunset Hill were sworn under oath. Mrs. Warwick stated that she purchased lot 33 in the Northshore subdivision in 1994. Shortly after, she and Mr. Warwick constructed a concrete stairway to prevent erosion to the waterfront and allow them direct access to the lake. Mr. and Mrs. Warwick have requested that the Board move the northern boundary line to allow them access to the concrete stairway. 
Mr. Griggs stated that this property is located near a curve on Sunset Hill Drive where the lake edge does not follow the same alignment therefore creating a situation where some lots are wider at the front property line and narrower at the rear property line. The improvements made to the Takeline area by Mr. and Mrs. Warwick were done without rights to the property. By moving the northern boundary line of lots 33, 34, and 35, this would prevent lots 36, 37, and 38 from the ability to sublease. Lots 36, 37, and 38 meet all of the eligibility guidelines to sublease. 
After considering the evidence presented by the Applicant and the City, Greg Burgamy made a motion to deny the request to move the northern property line as extended for Takeline sublease purposes. James Crow seconded the motion which was voted on and passed with three in favor and zero against. 

TL2004-066: Grady Rash Subdivision, Block A, Lot 2

Pete Eckert called the appeal representatives for case number TL2004-066 to come before the Board. Bob Rash of 3 Soapberry Lane approached the Board as the representative to case number TL2004-066. Mr. Rash requested that the proposed north lease line be adjusted to be an extension of the existing 969.46 foot north property line and to protect the integrity of the Grady Rash subdivision as was originally purchased by his family in 1966, being a 4.671 acre tract out of the Watson P. Bowles Survey, Abstract No. 12. This tract was a ninety degree pie-shaped property with the angle being away from the lake in the northeast corner. Lines running from this angle both west and south to the future water line were both heavily wooded and fenced. Mr. Rash included in his evidence provided to the Board, a letter from the City of Dallas Water Utilities granting him permission to maintain the fence across the Dallas take area north of his property. The fence was removed twenty years later by a development group. Mr. Rash stated that the fence was not rebuilt because of the new development and in attempt to be a good neighbor. 
Mr. Griggs informed the Board that the survey lines were drawn to be as fair an equitable as possible without giving an unfair advantage to any one person or equity. Mr. Rash’s prior agreements with the City of Dallas were made prior to the Interlocal Agreement signed by the City of Dallas and the City of Rockwall in 1998. The Interlocal Agreement allowed the cities surrounding the lake the opportunity to sublease the Takeline area to residential homeowners and gave full control of the area to the local City. The homeowners of lot 12 and lot 13 meet all eligibility requirements to sublease, but would be denied this opportunity if Mr. Rash’s request is approved. 

Greg Humphries of 603 Sunset Hill was sworn under oath. Mr. Humphries testified that he opposes Mr. Rash’s request to move the Takeline boundary lines which would affect the Takeline property behind his home. 
Barbara Hollenbeck of 601 Sunset Hill was sworn under oath. Mrs. Hollenbeck testified that she opposes Mr. Rash’s request to move the Takeline boundary lines which would affect the Takeline property behind her home.

After considering the evidence presented by the Applicant and the City, Dale Morgan made a motion to deny the request to correct the proposed north lease line to be an extension of the existing 969.46 foot north property line for Takeline sublease purposes. Greg Burgamy seconded the motion which was voted on and passed with three in favor and zero against. 

TL2004-069: Grady Rash Subdivision, Block A, Lot 5 
Bob Rash of 3 Soapberry Lane represented Case No. TL2004-069. Mr. Rash requested that the proposed southern property line as extended be moved to include the access and utility easement adjacent to the said property line. 

Mr. Griggs stated that the City of Rockwall accepts Mr. Rash’s proposal.
After considering the evidence presented by the Applicant and the City, Dale Morgan made a motion to accept that the southern property line as extended should be moved to include the access and utility easement adjacent to the said property line for Takeline lease purposes. Greg Burgamy seconded the motion which was voted on and passed with three in favor and zero against. 

TL2004-107: Ridge Road Village, Block 1, Lot 2 &
TL2004-108: Ridge Road Village, Block 1, Lot 3

Pete Eckert called upon the representatives for Case No. TL2004-107 and Case No. TL2004-108. Rila and Harvey Ladd of 1308 S. Lakeshore Drive were sworn under oath. Mrs. Ladd stated that she is the applicant in Case No. TL2004-108 and will also be representing Case No. TL2004-107 as requested by the applicant, Dan Bryant. Mr. Bryant’s request was for the Board to move the southern boundary line five feet to the south. Mrs. Ladd has requested that the Board move her north property line as extended to the south five feet and the south property line as extended be moved twenty-seven feet nine inches to the south for Takeline lease purposes.  Mrs. Ladd provided the Board with a letter from Warren Smith of 1310 South Lakeshore Drive that confirmed the agreement settling the issue of the location of the boundary line regarding the Takeline property between 1308 and 1310 South Lakeshore Drive. 
Mr. Griggs had no further information to provide to the Board.

After considering the evidence presented by the Applicant and the City, and after it being presented that the owners of Lots 2, 3, and 4 had reached agreement on the Takeline areas to be leased by each lot, Greg Burgamy made a motion to accept the request that the north property line of Lot 3 as extended be moved to the south five feet for Takeline lease purposes and that the south property line of Lot 3 as extended be moved twenty seven feet nine inches to the south for Takeline lease purposes. Dale Morgan seconded the motion which was voted on and passed with three in favor and zero against. 
Unfinished Business

There was no unfinished business to come before the Board at this time.
New Business

There was no new business to come before the Board at this time.

Approval of Minutes
The preliminary draft of minutes from the previous meeting on December 2, 2004 was provided to the Board for their review and approval. Greg Burgamy made a motion to accept the minutes as printed. Dale Morgan seconded the motion which was voted on and passed with three in favor and zero against. 

Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
